Minutes OF LYTCHETT MATRAVERS

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on Monday August 20th 2012 at 7:30 in the Scout Hut 
PRESENT were Cllrs: R Miller, (Chairman), A Bush, M Colvey, I Maitland, P Talbot, J Taylor, L Wilson, C Wood and T Watton (Parish Clerk) 
Dist Cllr P Webb and 2 members of the public were also in attendance. 
1. REceipt of apologies for absence – Cllr J Dyball, Cllr K Norris
2. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION.  (Standing Orders suspended). 

Mrs Hampshire referred to the action taken over the years by volunteers from the community. She listed a number of people who had been involved in projects in the village. She provided the Parish Clerk with a written list of these.  

3.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST. There were none.     

4. REVISED CODE OF CONDUCT FOR COUNCILLORS 2012.

An opportunity for Cllrs to declare any new or previously undisclosed pecuniary interest in any matter to be considered at this meeting. There were none.  
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS. There were none. 

6. THE MINUTES of the Council meeting on 16th July 2012 were approved by those present and signed by the Chairman. 
7. MATTERS ARISING & UPDATE ON ACTION POINTS.
· It was clarified that the next Lytchett link will be due for issue in September. Cllr Talbot confirmed that work was underway on an item seeking volunteers for the Carnival committee.

· Full Council 16th July 2012, Minute 5 – Cllr Wood commented that she had replied to a personal letter sent to her by a resident of Purbeck Close regarding the dog bin. Cllr Miller remarked that he is following up on this matter with the Standards Officer. He noted that this role is no longer based at PDC. The Council noted that Cllrs Miller and Bush were due to have a meeting with the complainant on 29th August. 
· Full Council 16th July 2012, Minute 10a – Cllr Taylor referred to the matter of new dropped kerbs for the High Street. It was agreed that he would report back to Finance & Policy Cttee with a prioritised list of locations for approval in preparation for referral on to DCC.  

8. REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLORS. (standing orders suspended)
Dist Cllr Webb reported on two consultation exercises being carried out by PDC. Firstly, one concerning the localisation of Council Tax Benefit. He remarked that this might create some burden on local Council Tax payers. A PDC preferred option is included as an illustration in the consultation papers. Consultation will include all those who receive benefit plus the Parish & Town Councils. The second consultation concerned the Community Infrastructure levy, which replaces the Heathland Mitigation charge in 2014. 

Cllr Webb also commented on the Purbeck Transportation strategy. Some changes are to be made due to pressure on funding, when the Community Infrastructure levy comes in. It was noted that there is little in the strategy directly affecting Lytchett Matravers. 
9.  REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR. (standing orders suspended)
Cllr Drane was unable to attend the meeting. Cllr Miller reported that a meeting is to take place locally with DCC Highways representatives – with the intention of showing them the local problem hotspots. 
Cllr Colvey asked if someone could count the children using the Stafford Row route to school. Cllr Taylor said he would do this week commencing 3rd September.  

10.   REPORTS FROM SUB-COMMITTEES AND WORKING GROUPS 

Recreation ground play area replacement working group – Congratulations were offered to Cllr Dyball for the successful achievement of the funding for the Recreation Ground play area. Cllr Miller drew attention to the condition of the existing play area fencing. It was AGREED to obtain prices for renovating this to serve for the new play area. 

Proposed move of the scouts from the Scout Hut to Club Hall – Cllr Miller reported on an email he had received from the Chairman of the 1st Lytchett Matravers Scout Group requesting drawings of the Scout hut. 

11.  Recommendations of Committees:

(a) Finance & Policy Cttee (see minutes of 6th August 2012).

The following recommendations were reported:

· Ask the Library if they are prepared to permanently hold all of the Council’s minutes (action by  Cllr Bush) AGREED
· Change the date of F&P Cttee meetings to second Monday in the month. AGREED
· Open a new current account with HSBC. AGREED
· Payment in advance for meetings in the Scout Hut until the end of the calendar year. AGREED. 
It was noted that F&P Minute 6, 6th August 2012 concerning banking arrangements are to go back to F&P Cttee for further clarification.  

(b) Planning Cttee – (see minutes 2nd August 2012). There were no recommendations to bring forward.
It was AGREED to receive the minutes of the above meetings.   
11.
Planning application 6/2012/0474 Mr & Mrs Turner 26 Glebe Road, Lytchett Matravers BH16 6EH. Insert front, side and rear dormer windows and create rooms in roof space. NO OBJECTION

12. Planning application 6/2012/0478 Mr S Young. The Beacon, Middle Road, Lytchett Matravers, BH16 6HJ. Erect two storey rear extension with first floor balcony. Insert rooflights to front & side elevations to facilitate loft conversion & erect detached garage. NO OBJECTION
13.
Local Giving After a brief discussion the Council AGREED to sign up to local giving. 

14.
Council meeting venue. The Council members noted that the Scout hut is in use on Monday evenings and so all meetings except Planning Committee will revert to the Village School during school term times.  

15.
ReportS of any training activity undertaken in the past month. There were none. 

16.   REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES (by exception)
The following reports were made:

Footpaths - Cllr Dyball reported that the new footpath between Huntick Rd and Wimborne Rd is not open yet.  
17. Council to approve the following payments already made:-

	Inv
	To Whom
	For What
	Net
	VAT
	Total 

	3063
	A White
	Allotment prize   
	15.00
	0.00
	15.00

	3064
	J Watson
	Allotment prize   
	10.00
	0.00
	10.00

	3065
	S Lillis
	Allotment prize   
	5.00
	0.00
	5.00


These were unanimously AGREED. 
18. Council to approve the following payments due:- 

	 Inv
	To Whom
	For What
	Net
	VAT
	Total 

	3066
	T Watton
	Clerk’s salary – July 
	813.06
	0.00
	813.06

	3067
	T Homer 
	Handyman duties – July
	238.50
	0.00
	238.50

	3068
	The Landscape Group (Banyards Ltd)
	Cemetery maintenance 1/8/12
	303.49
	60.70
	364.19

	3069
	Continental Landscapes Ltd
	Grass cutting – Southern end of rec - July
	20.00
	4.00
	24.00

	3070
	1st Lytchett Matravers Scout Group
	Hire of hall for council meetings - August
	60.00
	0.00
	60.00

	3071
	Lytchett Matravers VillageHall
	Hire of Hall – Saturday 28th April 2012
	40.00
	0.00
	40.00

	3072
	DAPTC
	Invoice for seminar: Planning Issues with your district council
	60.00
	0.00
	60.00

	3073
	K Bradbury
	Cover for Clerk’s annual leave – March 2012
	209.79
	0.00
	209.79

	3074
	Lytchett Heath Estate
	Fee to Environment Agency for flood consent for new footpath
	50.00
	0.00
	50.00

	3075
	Open Spaces Society
	Annual Subscription renewal
	40.00
	0.00
	40.00

	3076
	D & P Warr 
	Hedge trimming – Eldons Drove
	50.00
	10.00
	60.00

	3077
	J Dyball 
	Reimbursement of postage  expenses and fee paid using a personal payment  – play area 
	155.21
	0.00
	155.21


These were AGREED. It was noted that only one councillor signatory was present. It was therefore exceptionally AGREED that the Parish Clerk would act as second signatory on the above payments. 
19. CORRESPONDENCE
The Parish Clerk reported that a response had been received from the external auditor, BDO Stoy Hayward with a number of questions regarding detail on the Annual Return. Mrs White has been on touch with the officer from BDO to discuss and clarify these points and is preparing the response, which will be sent to them in draft form before a final revised submission is sent. 

Cllr Miller referred to a communication from Sue Bellamy, PDC, regarding a request for nominations for an Annual Volunteer Award. This is a different scheme from the one the Parish Council usually is involved in. He used it as a prompt to Cllrs to start thinking about nominations for Volunteer of the Year.  

20. Matters of Interest & Information. 

· Cllr Maitland referred again to concerns about the condition of Loop Farm Road.  He reported that Annette Brook MP is now involved and has had feedback on what has been achieved so far. 

· Cllr Colvey commented that notices should be displayed at the recreation ground playu area advising of the imminent refurbishment work. 

· Cllr Bush remarked that Mr Dring (PDC) needs to be advised that the Huntick Rd – Wimborne Rd footpath represent heathland mitigation for the proposed Huntick Development. 

The meeting closed at 21:20
Annotated by/on ……………………………..            Signed by/on …………………………
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